
December 5, 2017
Faculty/Staff

your announcement by
8:30 a.m. Tuesday
to be included in that day’s
Campus e-Update.   
Example: events, FYIs, and
campus notices

your great news
Example: remarkable or
noteworthy accomplishments,
achievements, or special
recognitions

Announcements page is update­­d daily.  The Campus E-Update is emailed on Tuesday and
Thursday. 

Announcements
BHSU Employee Holiday Reception
The Employee Holiday Reception will be held at the Joy Center on December 12th from
3:00 to 5:00 p.m. As in previous years, President Jackson is asking that everyone bring a
food item for the Food Pantry. We hope to see you all there!!!

--Submitted by Judy Bauer on 2017-12-01

Watch the Board of Regents Meeting

The S.D. Board of Regents are meeting in Sioux Falls this week. Starting today (Tuesday)
at 4:30 p.m. a live feed is available at
https://www.sdbor.edu/Pages/default.aspx The meeting is scheduled to conclude
Thursday at 1 p.m.  

--Submitted by Blake Hartman on 2017-12-05

Winter Wondersale
Winter Wondersale!!
30% off clothing, gift, art supplies and holiday merchandise. Spend $75 and receive a $10
gift card free!!
Also take advantage of our unbelievable deals on our Sidewalk sale. December 7-9th

--Submitted by Monet Vermette on 2017-12-01

Student Pantry Donations Needed
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Please encourage any students in need to visit our BHSU Student Pantry.  Located at the
ROTC entrance to Humbert Hall, the pantry stocks unopened food and personal
care/household items.  It is open M-F, 8:00 a.m.-5:00 p.m., excluding holidays.
With the evening and early morning temperatures frequently dropping, it is especially
important for students to take advantage of the service. The Honors Club has limited
funds for winter coats and gear for students in need and is currently seeking donations. 
Please contact Katelyn.Woten@YellowJackets.BHSU.edu for more information.  Pantry
donations can be dropped off at Janette Hettick’s office in Jonas 108.
 
--Submitted by Katelyn Woten on 2017-12-01

Are you looking for a Student Worker for Spring?
Please let me know if you are interested in hiring a student for the spring semester.
Please email me at Melissa.Woodall@BHSU.edu
 
--Submitted by Melissa Woodall on 2017-12-01

Host Needed for March 15 Geek Speak
Dear colleagues,
We have an opening for the March 15 Geek Speak. These lectures are free and open to
the public and bring together faculty, staff, students, and community members for a new
discussion each week. Lectures usually last about an hour, with a half hour for discussion;
however, panel discussions and non-traditional formats are also welcome. If you would be
interested in being our Geek Speaker that afternoon, please contact me at
Courtney.HuseWika@BHSU.edu or 6918.
 
--Submitted by Courtney Huse Wika on 2017-11-30

Red Shirt Holiday Gift Exchange
Just a reminder for the Red Shirt Holiday Gift Exchange. Please return all unwrapped
gifts to Jonas 101 as soon as possible. The students have begun sorting and wrapping the
gifts and will be transporting them down to Red Shirt school next week. If you have an
angel and have not returned your donation there is still time to do so. Thank you very
much for your generosity and kindness! :)
 
--Submitted by Rosie Sprague on 2017-11-30

Events
Geek Speak: Capstone Defenses
Join us Thursday, December 7 at 4 pm in the Joy Center as University Honors student
Alissa Iverson defends her capstone project, "Evaluating the Clonal Structure of Invasive
Ivy through Microsatellite Markers."
All lectures are held in Jonas 110 at 4:00 p.m. on Thursdays and are free and open to the
public.
 
--Submitted by Dr. Courtney Huse-Wika on 2017-12-01

Special "live" Multicultural Mosaics radio Dec. 5, 4 p.m.: Faculty discuss
Catalonia-Crimea comparisons
Join Multicultural Mosaics campus radio LIVE at 89.1 FM or streaming at BHSUmedia.com
for a conversation with BHSU's Dr. Andrey Reznikov and Dr. John Van Benthuysen on
comparisons of the recent uprisings in Crimea and Catalonia:
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TUESDAY  Dec. 5, 4 p.m.
 
--Submitted by Mary Caton-Rosser on 2017-11-30

Portland Cello Project CONCERT
“It doesn’t get much more genre-crossing than this.” – MTV.com
FULL DETAILS HERE
The Matthews in Spearfish hosts traveling cellist group, Portland Cello Project, at 7:30
p.m., Friday, Jan. 19.
Portland Cello Project (or, PCP, as their fans affectionately call them) has wowed
audiences all over the country with extravagant performances, everywhere from Prairie
Home Companion, to that punk rock club in the part of town your grandma warns you not
to go to after dark. The group has built a reputation mixing genres and blurring musical
lines and perceptions wherever they go.
 
Single tickets are $25 for adults and $10 for youth (18 and under) and BHSU students.
They are available at The Matthews’ art gallery during business hours, Tuesday-Saturday,
10:00 a.m. to 5:00 p.m., or by phone at 605-642-7973. Buy tickets online anytime.
 
--Submitted by Jayne M Rose on 2017-11-30

Virtual Reality, 3D Printing & more
Save the Date!!
 
On January 5, 2018, members of the Instructional, Innovation, Creativity & Engagement
(IICE) committee will be providing demonstrations of some of the new technologies that
we now have available for students, faculty, and staff.
 
Join us in the E. Y. Berry Library-Learning Center between 1:00-3:00 and experience
virtual reality, scan or print in 3D, explore a 360 degree video, and discuss ideas for your
classrooms and departments!
 
--Submitted by Christopher Dawes on 2017-11-30

News Releases
BHSU-Rapid City student advocate on the road to nursing school
Hannah Jo Selan is finishing her Associate in Applied Health Sciences this December at
Black Hills State University-Rapid City. Passionate about continuing her education, she
will pursue a bachelor’s degree in nursing. Hannah’s desire as a future nurse is to become
a strong advocate for every patient in her care. BHSU prepares approximately 60 students
per year for admission into nursing programs.
 

BHSU commencement is Dec. 9th; 197 graduates including the first with the new
studio art degree
The Dec. 9 commencement ceremony at Black Hills State University in
Spearfish will be one for the history books. Close to 200 candidates will be
recognized during the 174th commencement ceremony, including the first ever
graduate with a Bachelor of Fine Arts in Studio Art.
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Check out upcoming events on the Campus Calendar 
 

YELLOW JACKET NEWS
  Check out scores, upcoming games and other news at BHSU Athletics
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